

UTTARA OFFICE: PLOT# 13, ROAD# 1/A SECTOR – 14, UTTARA MODEL TOWN, DHAKA- 1230. TEL: NOS. 55087118, 55087125

Email: Web: GULSHAN OFFICE: HOUSE # 36, ROAD # 43 GULSHAN - 2, DHAKA- 1212. TEL: 222285983 info@bitschool.edu.bd

www.bitschool.edu.bd

Date: 21.11.2021

Subject: Mid-Term Examination 2021 – 2022

Dear Parents/Guardians,

The school hopes you and your families are safe and well.

As educational institutions around the world are re-opening, BIT is pleased to note that even in Bangladesh, all public examinations - including the IGCSE and IAL - are being held inperson.

Hence after thoughtful consideration, the school feels our students must be given the same opportunity to familiarize and better prepare themselves for their upcoming exams. Therefore, the Mid-Term Examination for the 2021-2022 session, starting from 01.12.2021 (Wednesday) will be held on-line for classes IV - VIII, and for classes IX - XII, the exam will be held in-person.

In this regard, please note the following:

- 1. In-person Examinations for classes IX XII are to be held at the Senior Schools in Gulshan and in Uttara. The Multi-Purpose Hall at the Senior School, Uttara will be used as an exam venue and in Gulshan, classrooms will be used, while strictly maintaining the appropriate social distancing.
- 2. On-line class attendance, class performance and test marks will be averaged into the Mid-Term final marks.
- 3. In order to submit the exam scripts of classes IV VIII, the student's Admit Card must be presented to the respective teacher in-charge on each date of submission. Students of classes IX XII must carry an Admit Card to enter the school premises prior to each exam. These Admit Cards may be collected from the Accounts Offices of the respective campuses, no later than 28.11.2021 (Sunday).

N.B. The school will consider the present circumstances, and do its utmost to be fair and lenient to our pupils in every way possible.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Ms Lubna Choudhur Founder Principal & Chairperson